
 
 

 
RFP-2023-03 – NATIONAL WORKSHOP AGREEMENT FOR THE INTEGRATION 

 OF MENTAL HEALTH AND SUBSTANCE USE HEALTH SERVICES IN  
PRIMARY CARE SETTINGS. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 1 

 
 
1. Can you provide clarification on the ‘purpose and justification’ section required for 

the RFP.  Given that the need for these standards documents has already been 
identified and prioritized by the SCC working group, how must detail is required in 
this section?  Is the expectation for a complete literature review and gap analysis on 
the topic?  Or are we to focus more on the approach the bidding organization would 
like to take and why?  

Answer: Bidding organizations should focus their proposals on their proposed approach to 
delivering an NWA in line with the Statement of Work. Requirements outlined in the 
Deliverables table (including Stage 1: Preparatory Work; Stage 2: Proposal; etc.) will 
be included in the contract signed with the successful bidding organization. 

 


